Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

April 7, 2016

Memorial Hall

3:30pm
Call to Order: Chairman Manners called the meeting to order.  Also present: Joe Judd, Andrew Baker and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz.

Order of Business: 

Tax Increment Financing Requests – Two businesses have notified the Selectboard of their intent to seek a “TIF” from the Town; William Green of Shelburne Woodshop, LLC and Josh Simpson/Susan Stark representing Ancient Glacier, LLC.

Last year, the Board negotiated with Mr. Green but was unable to reach an agreement before town meeting therefore he withdrew his application.  Representatives of Ancient Glacier, LLC are in the initial planning stages of their project and have filed a letter of intent but will not be ready to negotiate a TIF before this years town meeting.
Today’s meeting is to continue negotiations with Shelburne Woodshop, LLC with the understanding that if both parties can reach an agreement, the Board will seek town meeting approval.

Attorney, Kevin Parsons and William Green appeared before the Board on April 4th and presented a ten-year proposal that would provide 80% relief in the first five years and 70% relief in the final five years.  After reviewing the proposal with members of the Finance Committee later that evening, everyone agreed that the proposal was above and beyond any prior TIF and might result in setting precedent for future tax increment financing proposals.

After researching other tax increment proposals, Joe created a counter the following counter proposal which results in approximately $49,996 in relief.  Members agreed that it was a good starting point.
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Joe recommended asking members of the Finance Committee to develop a policy for future tax increment financing proposals so that the Board has baseline criteria to assist them when negotiating the terms.

4:00 pm William Green, Shelburne Woodshop, LLC RE: Tax Increment Financing Proposal – Bob began the conversation by informing Mr. Green that neither the Selectboard or the Finance Committee are willing to support his initial proposal.  Andrew followed by stating that the TIF program is as much about the process as it is the end result.  He suggested that if Mr. Green willing to wait another year, it would allow the Board to review the application, associated plans, speak to the Massachusetts Office of Business Development, and entertain other options based on extensive research. Unfortunately, Attorney Parsons submitted the financial proposal on the same day the annual town meeting was slated to close; leaving the Selectboard very little time for consideration.  When asked why the application wasn’t submitted earlier, Mr. Green indicated that in the midst of busy schedules, the project got dropped.
Discussion ensued regarding the terms of the TIF financing plan until the following terms were agreed upon:
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The proposal provides the applicant with an estimated $53,852 in tax relief.  
Before voting to accept the proposal, Mr. Green contacted Attorney Parsons via the telephone to make sure that he would be able to submit an application to the town by Tuesday, August 12, 2016.

Once both parties signified agreement, Joe presented a motion to accept the financing terms of the TIF proposal providing that the applicant files an application with the Town of Shelburne no later than Tuesday, August 12, 2016.  Andrew seconded the motion, the motion passed unanimously.
Other Business:

May 16th Selectboard meeting will be relocated to another location so not to conflict with town elections.

Adjournment:

Andrew presented a motion to adjourn at 4:55 pm.  Joe seconded the motion; motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Narkewicz

Town Administrator

